LMTC Board Meeting July 24, 2025 1:00 PM

Meeting called to order by new president Tom Handley

Attendees:

Officers: Tom Handley President (New), Jack Morehouse: Vice President (New), Lisa Lee: Secretary(New), Kathy Culver: Treasurer, Frank Riolo: President Emeritus (absent)

At Large: Lynne Carry; Leagues, Amy Snyder: Social, Chet Snyder: Premises, Jackie Leone (absent)

Management: Dan Emmerson, Kathy Emmerson

Agenda:

- Approval of last meeting's minutes (Tabled until next meeting since minutes were not yet available)
- Introduction and approval of new board
- Reports

Reports:

Treasurer: Income from membership dues is a bit down compared to this time last year, but still on track. Guest passes are also down.

Premises: Mostly fine, no major repairs. Chet said that the locked court gates will remain locked. Due to the hazards (snakes, mud), players are advised against trying to retrieve errant balls

Leagues

- Summer 12 and under league concluding
- Fall 4.0 Women's League needs 12 players, captain, Kelli Hurley
- Fall 3.5 Women's League team, captain Amy Snyder
- Fall 3.5 Women's League, captain Colleen Hartman
- Possible 3.5 Men's league

Discussion: Jack asked if league play could start at 9:30 instead of 9 so the courts would be available for doubles from 8 to 9:30. Lynne explained that the times are not set by the clubs but by the leagues

Membership:

Discussion: Should we be actively trying to recruit new members since we are not close
to capacity or would more members just mean fewer available courts? It was confirmed
that we can balance the books with the *usual* amount of dues so there's no financial
reason to try to greatly increase the membership, but we need to maintain the level of
dues playing members. Lynne shared that a number of people join because they want to
play in the leagues.

Social:

 Amy suggested that we should have a social media presence and volunteered to look into it. Kathy Emmerson shared that when we had a Facebook page, there were some legal issues around posting photos and other liability problems because of our SUP (Special Use Permit)

Management:

- Dan is back giving lessons and clinics! There will be lessons from 4 PM to 9 PM in the fall
- Court 6 has a new net. Some lights have been replaced, new squeegees are ordered. A new owl will be installed to try to minimize the bird droppings

New Business:

- Motion to add Jack Morehouse to Court Reserve administration: approved
 - o Discussion of how to make Court Reserve more user-friendly
- Motion to remove Denise Stefanson from the bank account and add Tom Handley to the bank account: approved
- Discussion of club email news; some members aren't receiving it

Meeting adjourned at 2 PM

Minutes respectfully submitted by Lisa Lee.